Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B3-5.007
Director; Limitations and Qualifications

The Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel hereby gives notice: 

of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Waiver or Variance, which was filed on October 20, 2022, by Andreas Mbah. Petitioner was seeking a waiver or variance from paragraph 64B3-5.007(2)(d), (g), (l), F.A.C., which sets forth the education, training/experience, and examination requirements for licensure as Director in the specialty of Microbiology, Serology/Immunology, and Molecular Pathology. The Notice was published in Volume 48, No. 213, of the Florida Administrative Register, on November 1, 2022. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public telephonic meeting held November 15, 2022. The Board’s Order, filed on December 1, 2022, granted the petition finding that Petitioner established that the purpose of the underlying statute is being achieved by other means and that application of the above rule to Petitioner creates a substantial hardship or violates the principles of fairness.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Dayle Mooney, Executive Director, Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C-07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258, (850) 488-0595, or by electronic mail – Dayle.Mooney@flhealth.gov.
